
UNITED STATES MARINE CORPS 
MARINE CORPS BASE HAWAII 
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KANEOHE BAY HAWAII 96863-3002 

 
IN REPLY REFER TO 

                                                                                                                              5090 

                                                                                                                              LFE/052-24 

                                                                                                                              15 Apr 24 

 

From: Commanding Officer, Marine Corps Base Hawaii 

To:  Residents, Marine Corps Base Hawaii  

 

Subj: MARINE CORPS BASE HAWAII 2023 POLYFLUOROALKYL SUBSTANCES 

DRINKING WATER SAMPLING RESULTS 

 

Ref: (a) Assistant Secretary of Defense for Energy, Installations and Environment 

(ASD[EI&E]) Memorandum for Sampling of Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances in 

DoD-Owned Drinking Water Systems, 11 July 2023. 

 

Encl: (1) MCBH-Kaneohe Bay PFAS Sampling Laboratory Data Sheets 

 

1.  Marine Corps Base Hawaii (MCBH) conducted Per- and Polyfluoroalkyl Substances (PFAS) 

sampling and analysis of the Kaneohe Bay Public Water System (PWS No. 356) on 12 

December 2023 in accordance with ref. (a).  PFAS, including all twenty-five (25) analytes from 

EPA Method 533, and eighteen (18) analytes from EPA Method 537.1, were not found in 

concentrations above laboratory detection limits. MCBH drinking water meets all Federal and 

State standards and is safe to drink. Laboratory data sheets are included as Enclosure 1. 

2.  MCBH receives potable water from the Honolulu Board of Water Supply (BWS) which is 

responsible for monitoring primary regulated constituents and a rotating list of secondary, 

unregulated constituents. The MCBH Leeward properties including Manana Housing, Camp H. 

M. Smith, Pu’uloa Rifle Training Facility, and Pearl City Annex served by the Joint Base Pearl 

Harbor Hickam (JBPHH) water system.  

3.  Additional information regarding MCBH drinking water quality, source information, and 

sampling data is provided in Annual Drinking Water Consumer Confidence Report (CCR), 

typically published in June. 

4.  Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact Patrick Crile, MCBH 

Environmental Compliance and Protection Division at 808-496-4358 or 

Patrick.Crile@USMC.mil.   

 

 

 

 J. P. HART 

By Direction 
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